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In this issue:

· U.S. House Passes Comprehensive Transit Security Legislation 
· Metro Detours Bus Lines Around USC Medical Center


	U.S. House Passes Comprehensive Transit Security Legislation

By a vote of 299-124, the U.S. House of Representatives on Tuesday night approved a comprehensive transit security authorization measure (H.R. 1401).  The legislation, which incorporates elements of competing bills produced by the House Homeland Security Committee and House Transportation & Infrastructure Committee, authorizes $3.4 billion over four years for transit security grants, $2.5 billion for rail security grants and $87 million for bus security grants.  One issue of contention between the two committees centered around which federal agency should take the lead in administering transit security grants.  As a compromise, the measure establishes a dual process whereby the Department of Homeland Security would make funding recommendations and the Department of Transportation would distribute grants and provide overall program administration.  In addition, it should be noted that the White House has already issued a veto threat over the legislation because of a provision that would strengthen whistleblower protections.  

On a related matter, the supplemental appropriations bill, which provides emergency funding for military operations in Iraq and Afghanistan, includes funding for transit security.  The House version provides $225 million, whereas the Senate version, which is being considered this week on the Senate floor, includes $625 million for transit security grants.  However, the ultimate fate of the supplemental appropriations bill is highly uncertain due to strenuous White House opposition to language in both versions of the bill that would require U.S. troops to be withdrawn from Iraq by next year.
Metro Detours Bus Lines around USC Medical Center

Media Relations issued a Media Advisory/Rider Alert noting that Metro Bus Lines 605 and 620 will be operating on a detour route for approximately the next three months due to construction work at the USC Medical Center.  State Street north of Marengo street will be closed to traffic until hospital construction is completed.

During the three month period, passengers traveling on Metro Bus Line 605 in the northbound direction will be discharged on Kingston Avenue one block east of State Street.  Passengers traveling on Metro Bus Line 620 will be discharged on Marengo street at State Street on the southside of Marengo across from the entrance to the medical center.  
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